Mr. Robert S. Weiner

2nd Councilmatic Distric

Louis L. Redding City/ County Building
800 North French St
8th Floor

Wilmington, Delaware 19801

Dear Mr. Weiner,

Once again I am writing to express my sincere gratitude to you and the New Castle County Council for the \$2500 grant awarded to the Brandywine High School Band Booster's Association. I cannot thank you enough for your continuous support.

Due to the financial assistance you provided, the Marching band is gearing up for a great season performance, with their very own drum major going off to drum major camp. Music clinics for the jazz, symphonic and concert bands were conducted by visiting musicians. The music for this year's marching ensemble was written and composed by one of our very own Brandywine High School graduates. A drill writer, 4 part time instructors, 1 guard instructor and a field conductor were hired to coach various elements of the band. Sheet music used by the instrumental music program, including orchestra, jazz band, concert band and symphonic band were purchased. Guard uniforms were purchased. Materials for props, including containers for uniform hat boxes and stands for pit instruments were purchased. Instruments were also purchased and repaired. The tractor trailer was repaired, maintained and rolling, opting for a very productive and successful year.

Thank you again for your generosity, support and all that you do in helping us the Band Boosters meet the goals and aspirations of our students.

Sincerely,

Vera A. Williams 181-7 Harbor Dr

Claymont, Delaware 19703

Pera a William